Continuation of minutes on 17th November 2015

[bookmark: _GoBack]PETROCKSTOWE PARISH COUNCIL
Minutes of Parish Council meeting held in the Baxter Hall on Tuesday 17th November 2015 at 8pm.
Councillors present: I Fisher (chair), J Harris (Vice), D Kelsey, A Hunkin, M Busby, District Councillor R Wiseman, F Lowe (clerk), 2 members of the public.
12. Apologies of Absence.  Apologies were received from Cllrs J Jeffs and B Cameron.
13. Minutes.  The minutes of the Parish Council Meeting on 15th September 2015 having been previously circulated, were approved and signed as a correct record. 
14. Public Session.  A question was asked as to what contingency plans were in place for isolated properties over the winter months.  It was suggested that any member of the Council could be contacted who would endeavour to assist.   It was also agreed that Cllr Kelsey would put a piece in the Petrockstowe News.
15. Matters Arising.
a) Planning. The attached planning details were read out by the clerk and agreed by all as being seen since the last meeting.
b) Cold Callers.  Cllr Harris had received a letter from a parishioner saying that they were troubled by Cold Callers. The Clerk was asked to look into the possibility of a village initiative regarding this.
c) North Devon Records Office.  District Cllr Wiseman said that the financial status is undecided at present and that county funding is still a possibility.  It was agreed to wait until the January meeting to make any further decisions.
d) Wild West Net.  Funding has been applied for under the Transparency Regulations.  It will be reviewed at the January meeting.
e) No 4 The Square was discussed and Cllr Busby will try to find an inexpensive way of establishing the owner.
f) The works in the Square have all been completed and the area has been left neat and tidy.
g) RCEF was discussed briefly but not thought to be a viable option for this Parish.
h) A reply has been received regarding the parking complaint.  Cllr Harris proposed that the parking sign previously purchased be erected at the site.  Cllr Hunkin seconded.  An answer is to be written by the clerk.

16.  Councillors Reports.
1) Baxter Hall.  Cllr Harris advised that the next fundraising event is the Bingo on Wednesday 25th November at 7.30pm.  The Punch & Pie evening, will be on 5th December starting at 7.30pm.  The Ladies Group have bought a new fridge/freezer for the kitchen and there are new shutters on the bar.  There is now a grant in place to repair the gutters and exterior walls.  The Big Breakfast, with the Ladies Group, will be on 16th January.
2) Play Area.  Cllr Fisher reported that the TAP Fund of £731 has now been received.  Cllr Harris said that the ROSPA inspection takes place in March and if the work is not completed before then, they will need to be advised to save on expense.  This will be discussed at the January meeting.
3) Recreation Ground.  Cllr Kelsey reported that the Firework evening went well despite the wet weather. 70 adults attended and a small profit was made.  The next event is the Burns Night and Ceilidh to be held on 23rd January 2016 with dancing to the Folk Orchestra of North Devon.  Entrance will be £10.
4) TAAG Meeting.  Cllr Kelsey reported that 20 separate parish councillors attended this meeting in October and the spending review was discussed.  Torridge District Council will have relocated all staff to Riverbank House by August 2016.  Next meeting will be on 12th January.  
5) District Councillor.  Cllr Wiseman reported that the local plan has been delayed until May 2016 as additional policies are not yet completed.  He also advised that Deep Moor pit will be full within the next 2-3 years.  The plan is to have an incinerator gasification plant to produce electricity.  There is still uncertainty as to whether all PCSO’s will go.  The formula for funding is under query.  Discussions are going ahead re devolution between Devon and Somerset. Over 10,000 signatures were collected on the petition regarding potholes and a meeting is due to take place on 27th November regarding this.

17. Financial Matters.  Precept.  It was pointed out that the precept has not been increased for many years and the Parish Council has little reserve should an emergency arise.  Cllr Wiseman advised that the Parish Council may be expected to take over some of the District Council’s duties. Cllr Harris proposed that the precept be put up by £500 and Cllr Kelsey seconded the proposal.  The clerk was requested to set the precept at £4,000. Cheque no. 308 for £45 was given to Cllr Fisher for the flowers provided at the funeral of William Luxton, past councillor and chairman of the Parish Council.

18. Any Other Business. 
a) A letter from Connecting Devon and Somerset was read to the cllrs.  It asks for feedback from residents and local businesses with regard to the 67% uptake of fibre broadband in the village – the highest percentage in Devon.
b) Cllr Kelsey raised the fact that Tesco are giving grants of between £8,000 – 12,000. The church had tried to apply, but were advised that the Parish Council needed to apply.  The clerk was asked to look into this matter.  It was queried whether this grant related to open spaces only.
c) Cllr Kelsey also advised that there will be a Quiz Night on 12th December in aid of the Church funds.

With no more business, the meeting was declared closed at 9.20 pm.

The next Parish Council meeting is on Tuesday January 19th 2016 at 8pm.



Chairman ………………………………………………………….     Date …………………………………………………….
Initials of Chair …………………………………….

